Board of Health Minutes
Meeting October 22, 2014

Present: Board of Health — Carolyn Shores Ness, David Wolfram, and: Mark Gilmore
Interim Town Administrator — Kayce Warren

The meeting was called to order by Ms. Ness at 6:35 pm in the Town Hall at 8 Conway Street.

Ms. Ness said the purpose of this meeting was to render a decision regarding the Kinder
Morgan proposed construction of a natural gas pipeline through the Town of Deerfield.

She made a motion to deny Kinder Morgan the ability to operate any activities in our
community. Any subsidiaries or affiliated companies will immediately cease from
carrying on any activities in our Town. The motion was seconded by Mr. Wolfram.
Following a brief discussion, the Board voted unanimous approval of the motion. Ms. Ness
then read into the record a portion of the decision which is appended to these minutes.

A comment period followed. Tom Clark lead the way by thanking the Board for its work .Copies
of the document will be forwarded to FERC and to Kinder Morgan. Attorney Cristobal suggested
that if other towns wished to become involved that they first purchase a copy of the certified
transcript. A meeting should then be convened to adopt a resolution to adopt Deerfield’s
decision. He commented Kinder Morgan made a mistake in not attending this evening’s
meeting. Ms. Ness affirmed the Board of Health’s legal authority to make the decision presented
at this meeting.

At this point the Board of Health concluded its business and returned to the Board of
Selectmen’s business.

Respectfully submitted,
Priscilla Phelps

Attached: Board of Health’s Decision on the Kinder Morgan Proposed Pipeline.



